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1.
The meeting was called to order by Richard Mines.

2. B.K. Hodge brought forward the recommendation from the executive board for the new constitution and bylaws approved at the fall executive board meeting.  Motion by B.K. Hodge with second by Beth Todd that members consider new constitution and bylaws for a vote.  Peter Hoadley called the question.  There was no discussion and Peter Hoadley made motion to close discussion with second by Beth Todd.  Motion was approved by voice vote.  Richard Mines asked that paper ballots be distributed to members.  

3. Richard Mines asked Shelton Houston to announce nominations for President Elect and Secretary-Treasurer which were presented to the executive board at April 6, 2003 Sunday executive board meeting:


Beth Todd - President-elect


Shelton Houston - Secretary/Treasurer


The slate of officers was approved unanimously.

4. Richard Mines read the list of resolutions (see attached) expressing appreciation to all those who helped with conference preparations.  Motion Ken Brannan with second by B.K. Hodge to approve the resolutions.  The resolutions were approved unanimously.

5. The 2004 ASEE-SE Annual meeting will be held April 4-6, 2004 in Auburn, AL and will be hosted by the Auburn University.  Future sites will be University of Tennessee at Chattanooga in 2005, University of Alabama in 2006, University of Louisville in 2007, and possibly Virginia Commonwealth University in 2008.

6. Richard Mines turned the meeting over to the new President, Dennis Fallon.  

7. Dennis Fallon asked that the results of the vote be announced:  39, YES; 2, NO; 1 ABSTAIN.  Motion to approve new constitution & bylaws was approved by the required 67 percent of attending members.   

8.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Shelton Houston

Secretary

RESOLUTIONS

SIXTY-NINETH ANNUAL MEETING

April 6-8, 2003

WHEREAS the Southeastern Section of the American Society for Engineering Education has enjoyed the gracious and generous hospitality of  Mercer University during its sixty-ninth annual meeting, and

WHEREAS the members of the Section wish to acknowledge with grateful appreciation the efforts of those responsible for the hospitality and outstanding arrangements that contributed to the success and fellowship of the meeting.

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED

FIRST, that we express our appreciation to Mercer University, the host institution, and to R. Kirby Godsey, President, and M. Dayne Aldrige, Dean , School of Engineering, and

SECOND, that we express our appreciation to Prentice Hall and Delmar Publishers, Feedback Educational Training Systems and Hodges, Harbin, Newberry and Tribble, engineers for their generous financial support, and

THIRD, that we express our particular appreciation to the host coordinator Richard Mines, Department of Biomedical and Environmental Engineering, and

FOURTH, that we express our sincere gratitude to Jennifer Joyner and her staff at the Alumni Services Department for their guidance in organizing the conference, and

FIFTH, that we thank Laura Lackey, the Program Chair, for the excellent technical program she assembled and we thank the officers of the divisions and units within the Southeastern Section who participated in planning the program and conducting peer reviews of the submitted papers, and the members who agreed to serve as moderators, and

SIXTH, that we thank Dr. John Samuels, Senior-Vice President, Operations Planning and Support, Norfolk Southern Corporation, for the outstanding keynote speech, and

SEVENTH, that we thank Dr. Frank Huband, Executive Director, ASEE, for his outstanding presentation during the Awards Banquet, and

EIGHTH, that we express our appreciation for presenting outstanding workshops form Keith Schimmel for “A Student-Centered Approach to Effective Teaching in Engineering Courses”, R.  J. Herrick and J. M. Jacob for “The Art and Technology of Teaching Technology”, and P.K. Raju and C. Sankar for “Using Case Studies in Engineering Design”, and

NINTH, that we recognize the outstanding efforts of the Editor of the Proceedings, Barbara B. Thomas of Southern Polytechnic State University, and of Laura Lackey of Mercer University for editing the Conference Program and Book of Abstracts, and

TENTH, that we express our appreciation to Mercer University for allowing us to use the Religious Life Center for hosting our Awards Banquet, and ELEVENTH

Be it further resolved that a copy of these resolutions be included in the Minutes, and the Secretary be instructed to transmit copies to the persons concerned.

Respectfully submitted by Richard O. Mines, Jr., Mercer University, President of the Section
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